

DEVAL L. PATRICK

GOVERNOR

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

State House, Room 360, Boston, MA 02133 (617) 725-4005 FAX (617) 727-9725

April 1, 2014

TEL: (617) 725-4005 FAX: (617) 727-9725

http://www.mass.gov/governor

Mr. Charles V. Veccni, Chairperson Town of Millis 900 Main Street Millis, MA 02054

Dear Mr. Veccni:

We are pleased to inform you that the Chapter 90 local transportation aid funding for Fiscal Year 2015 will total \$200 million statewide. While the \$200 million is provisional based on the passage of the pending transportation bond bill, the Fiscal Year 2015 apportionment reflects a level funding from the previous fiscal year and continues to represent the highest level of funding apportioned for local transportation aid in the past decade.

This letter certifies that the **Town of Millis's** Chapter 90 apportionment for Fiscal Year 2015 is provisionally \$275,455, based on the passage of the transportation bond bill. Once the transportation bond bill authorizing the Chapter 90 Program is passed into law, this apportionment is automatically incorporated in your existing 10-Year Chapter 90 contract, available on the MassDOT website http://www.massdot.state.ma.us/chapter90. Prior to the enactement of the transportation bond bill municiaplities may not obligate the provisional funds identified in this letter.

We look forward to working closely with your community to ensure the continuing success of the Chapter 90 program in the years to come.

Please feel free to contact Maria Conti at (857) 368-9144 or Paul Jay at (857) 368-9150 with any questions you may have regarding the Chapter 90 program.

Sincerely,

Governor

eval bal